Mr. George Waverley Briggs,
Texas State Committee for the
Celebration of the President's Birthday,
2001 McKinney Avenue,
Dallas 1, Texas.

Dear Mr. Brigge:

Your letter of December 18 in connection with the Texas State Committee for the Celebration of the President's Birthday on January 30, which has been received during Mr. Carter's absence from the State, shall be brought to his attention when he returns.

However, I am sure he will cooperate as he always has in the past.

Yours very truly,

Secy. to A. G. Carter.